Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 18 September, 2017

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall

Minute of Community Council Meeting

Monday, 28th March 2022

7.30 pm

Glendaruel Village Hall


	
	Agenda Item
	Minute
	Action

	
	Present
	Charles Dixon-Spain, Cathleen Russell, Philip Potter, David Munro

	1
	Apologies
	Danuta Steedman, Clare Banner, Paul Bulmer

	2
	Declarations of Interest
	CDS: Planning application, Funding application from Glendaruel Village Hall, Community Planning Partnership, A+B Climate Group.

CR: Glendaruel Village Hall, SRA, CGDT, Bute Ferry Group, A+B Climate Group
PP: Skiff Committee 
DM: Windfarm Trust
	

	3
	Minutes of last Meeting
	Proposed:  David Munro

Seconded: Cathleen Russell
	

	4
	Matters Arising
	· Photo Competition – delayed but will be launched soon. 

· Wildflowers – some work has started on clearing the area. Funding application subject to awaiting quotes. 

· Bute Estates – want to meet to hand over cheque and a report on what previous money has been spent on. 
	CSDS to arrange meet.

	5
	Police Update
	Received after the meeting: 

Community Council Debrief

Location & Beat: ColGlen LB50

Officer Reporting: PS Donald MacIver 


No. of Incidents reported (Since last meeting)

Dates between 01/03/22 and 04/04/22 there have been 6 incidents actioned to police relevant to the area.

No. of Crime Reports generated

(Since last meeting)

1 x Abnormal load

2x Planned Shoots

1 x Broken down vehicle

1 x Concern for person (all in order)

Breakdown of Crime Reports

( i.e. 1 x Assault)

No Crimes in the area

Information Appeals

No current outstanding appeals ongoing.

Appeals will continue to be placed in the local paper

Current Initiatives

Attachment sent separately with current and ongoing initiatives

Previous Meeting Response

In response to the update regarding Calmac’s potential proposal around the last ferry on the Colintraive/Rhubodach route.

With regards to what you have outlined regarding Calmac and the last ferry service between Colintraive and Rhubodach, we will seek clarification from them regarding their intentions. Our initial thoughts are that this could cause us difficulties if we were looking to manage resources between the mainland and Rothesay. It is a ferry service we frequently use particularly when officers from Dunoon assist on the isle of Bute on night shift and back shift. It is a move we would certainly look to oppose but as I say will seek clarification from Calmac regarding their intentions.
*Since typing up this response I have made contact with Calmac seeking a contact to discuss this with.

Questions & Issues Raised

Further to information attached in the report. As everyone will be aware there is police activity around the Auchendrain area. This has been documented in the press and any available information has been released and already in the public domain. Police presence will obviously be dependent on the enquiries being carried out.
	

	6
	Councillor’s Report
	Alan Reid will not be standing again in the Council elections on 5 May. I’m not sure if there will be another community council meeting before then. In case this is the last meeting, please pass on my thanks to the community councillors for all the work they do on behalf of the community. Colglen community council is very active and it’s been a joy working with you all. I’m sorry not to be there in person to say my good-byes. I’m still in office until 5 May, so any actions you flag up for me in the minutes, I’ll take up with the relevant Council department.

 

All the best for the future.

 

A886 lights.
 

Legal Services team are attempting to engage with the landowner to progress the scheme.

 

B866 coast road
 

Work still outstanding. Excuse is Covid related staff absences.

 

Need to book last ferry Colintraive-Rhubodach
 

I submitted an objection to this proposal to the CalMac timetable review process. I suggested some form of signal at Rhubodach. No response as yet.

 

Poor pothole patching
 
Response from Jim Smith, Head of Roads & Infrastructure,

 

“Where we can we endeavour to carry out right first time repairs to any carriageway defects in need of repair.

 

“The repair response time is determined by the Roads Asset Management Plan which is council policy. This policy determines the intervention levels (when a pot hole can be repaired) and the timescale in which it can be repaired. These being determined on a risk basis.

 

“Where we can carry out proactive right first time repairs we will. This includes excavating out and squaring off a patch and building up the layers of surfacing material to the full depth of the patch which will have the vertical edged sealed with a bitumen paint to help prevent the ingress of water as water ingress inevitably will accelerate the early life deterioration of the repair.

 

“There are many occasions, particularly in winter months and during wet and cold conditions (it is not ideal to surface when the air temperature is less than 5 degrees, nor when it is wet), when immediate repairs have to be carried out to make a defect safe. In these situations cold mix material may have to be used to provide a temporary repair which will be revisited in more favourable weather conditions and made good. That said there are some temporary repairs which do stand the test of time and these will be left in-situ until such a time that a permanent repair is required or can be economically carried out in the area.

 

“From the information available it is assumed that the pothole patching in Colintraive and Glendaruel falls into this emergency temporary category carried out in a period of unfavourable weather.

 

“I will ask the local inspector to visit this site and feedback to me.”

 

Roads Capital Programme 2022/23
 

Couston Road and Kyles View in Colintraive and the West Road, Glendaruel (from Mill Cottage to Lower Camquart) are in the capital programme for re-surfacing.

 

New Signs for Clachan
 

Roads update, “Unfortunately these signs were not ordered, as there was insufficient budget remaining after a large order for main road junction signs was placed. The signs will now be ordered when next year's budget becomes available.” The new financial year starts on 1 April.

 

No Floral Bedding Displays This Spring
 

There will be no floral bedding displays in Argyll & Bute this spring. The excuse is as follows.

 

“Over the past few months we have been taking various steps to progress spring and summer bedding displays for this year. We are on track for summer displays for planting out from May onwards

We tendered for suppliers for both spring and summer bedding (bedding demands are different for each season). As with some other sectors, there are supply chain issues just now for bedding. We have secured a supplier for our summer displays. Despite us running a tender exercise twice, no supplier came forward for spring bedding this year. Our focus now is on engaging with the market again in the coming weeks to scope opportunities for spring next year, and to progress summer displays in time for Argyll and Bute’s busiest tourism season.”
CGCC Comments following Report 

· Reporting potholes on website – a reminder to all that you can report road defects such as potholes to A&BC via their website https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/road-faults 
· Loch Tarsan repairs – road surface on the road adjacent Loch Tarsan in desperate need of repairs.  
· CalMac – CR wrote on behalf of the CC how detrimental the proposed changes to the Rhubodach/Colintraive service would be, and suggesting a signal system. CalMac responded saying that the signal would not work, and they intended to drop the ‘book last ferry’ request. The were also looking at cutting down to hourly sailings only. The Ferry Group is fighting this, but the CC will support / step in if required. One of the main problems to changes to the service is getting medicines/bloods across – on several occasions this has failed to happen. 

Recently the ferry went off at 4.30pm – a local ColGlen resident was on Bute, and was unaware the ferry had been cancelled mid-afternoon – resident was coming along the road with lights flashing etc trying to encourage the boat to wait. It did not, and they had to go the long way (Weymss Bay/Dunoon). Asked if it could be requested that if they are aware this is the last sailing of the day for unforeseen circumstances, could they wait a few minutes if they see a car(s) coming along to the slip. 
It is noted there is an electronic sign with updates on the Rhubodoch side, but on the Colintraive side the office is just closed/no signage to report of cancelled ferries or reason behind it. 
	

	7
	Defibrillators for our Community
	In the community we have: 
1 at the Colintraive Village Hall (working)
1 in the Clachan of Glendaruel (not working)

The unit in the Clachan is the CC’s responsibility. 

At the last CC meeting, there was discussion as to whether the defibrillators in the community should be managed by the CC. 

It appears that the owners for the premises that will house the defibrillators have to make the funding applications, but they could be done in partnership as a coordinated programme. Whilst installation is individual, the upkeep could be coordinated by one body e.g. CC. 

Would be advantageous to have all our community defibrillators were the same make/model. 

Two main funders: St Johns Ambulance and British Heart Foundation (BHF). Both specify different things E.G. one has a heated box, one doesn’t. It is always recommended to have heated boxes so that the battery is kept at a suitable temperature throughout the year. 

Approx. £1600 per unit to install them, inc. heated box. 

Not guaranteed to get the same boxes/models from the BHF.

Most defibrillators have a 5 year battery life and 5 year pad life. From the costings from the Glendaruel Village Hall (GVH) application for funding, we could actually self fund, or get costings from somewhere other than the BHF. It is important to find the balance, and cost effective opportunities. 

 The Resilience Group is a sub-group of the CC – they could research the opportunities and potential sites, and feedback to the CC.

Suggested that The Resilience Group have a meeting and invite Sadie from GVH to discuss. 
	CR to discuss/ arrange with The Resilience Group. 

	8
	Community Council
	Financials
£15,846.64 in the account. 
£1945 newsletter 
£10,000 in grant monies.
Still holding £791.40 funding for GVH. 
£2449.34 in admin 


Funding Applications 

· Glendaruel Village Hall – following on from previous discussion, the application will be discussed at the next meeting following update from The Resilience Group. 

Correspondence
· Livestock Worrying
Note from Police Scotland: 
Your Dog, Your Responsibility
Even the most well trained dog can revert to basic instinct of chase. This stress alone can cause pregnant sheep to abort their young, even if the dog makes no contact with the sheep. New penalties include £40,000 fine & up to 12 months in prison.
· Tilhill re: new forest creation at Achanelid 
Maps and letter regarding a proposed New Woodland creation at Achanelid, Glendaruel received. The area was subject to a consultation back in 2018. The Tilhill proposal differs from that which was presented by Scottish Woodlands back in 2018, and the community are invited to feedback. 

CC invited to have a good look through the plans and feedback. 

· Scottish Fire & Rescue 
We are hosting free Fire Safety Awareness Sessions that will be delivered by your local Community Action Team. The main purpose of our Community Action Team is to work in partnership with communities and with others in the public, private and third sectors, on prevention, protection and response, to improve the safety and well-being of people throughout Scotland.
 
Scottish Fire & Rescue attend around 5000 accidental dwelling fires each year. This results in around 1200 casualties and approximately 40 fire deaths. The majority of these are preventable and are often known to other agencies. With these Awareness sessions and your help, we can try and reduce these numbers. To book click the link below
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/294552192537
	CR and CSDS to discuss newsletter. 

CSDS to act as liason between those in the community who may be affected. 

	9
	Development Trust Update
	Public meeting held 24/03/22 at Glendaruel Village Hall with a good membership turnout. 
We had hoped to put the vending machines in the Glendaruel Village Hall, however due to objections this now cannot happen. We are collecting suggestions for new places to site them, and are making process. We will do a Risk Assessment on all suggestions and then the Development Trust will make a decision going forward. 

A community member got in touch to say they were very pro vending machine project, but was approached by another community member in an intimidating manner, wanting them to object to the project. This is a reminder to all that issues should be brought to the group(s) working on specific projects, and not to individuals. It is not right or fair to canvass these issues in the community and to make people feel pressured or intimated. 

CGDT will be holding a drop in community consultation on either 23rd or 24th of April at the Glendaruel Village Hall. There will be various stalls regarding different projects, and refreshments available. Encourage community members to come along and have a chat, discuss what sort of projects they’d like to see undertaken by the Development Trust, and what the Trust is currently working on. This will help us shape the business plan for the next few years. 
	

	10
	Argyll Rally Update


	Community Consultation was held on Zoom back in January. From that, the CC discussed the points raised as Councilors, and voted on the CC’s response to A&BC and the Rally organizers. Our response was a letter that said yes, go ahead for 2022, but be aware if the rally does not fulfill to the letter what has been promised, we will not support it again in future years. 

We also raised if they do wish to run it again in future years, would they consider shoulder months rather than right in the middle of holiday season, allowing for more revenue to B&Bs/accommodation. We also requested that carbon expended during the rally was properly accounted for/offset fully, and that as a community we are able to consult/veto stage/s within our locality for future events. 

CC’s letter has been submitted to A&BC, who will be making their decisions over the next few weeks regarding the event. 
Chris Woodcock from the Argyll Rally organising committee has been in touch asking how communities can put forward their plans to integrate with the rally and the organizers e.g. local accommodation providers, caterers/food producers, and landowners for parking/spectator areas. 

Whilst there are many members of the community feeling positive and looking forward to the event, there are still residents and business oweners who are very much against the event. David Sutherland has been in touch to reiterate he is very much against the rally, and did not like the Zoom consultation, and feels the event is still endangering the health and safety of our community. 

It is raised that Charles Dixon-Spain, as liaison for the Rally and Community, could have a stall at the CGDT Community Consultation to update community members on most recent developments. 

Noted that forest tracks have stopped been used for rallies as the regulations changed, and therefore rally organizers are not interested in using forest tracks any more. 

Query raised over the main road A886 being used between stages, and how it traffic will be monitored. Noted that Police Scotland have said there will be more presence during the rally. 

Parking – queried whether the school and / or church car parks could be used for spectators, and charged for fundraising purposes. 
	CSDS to update as and when information is released.

	11
	Collective Leadership Model Update


	A reminder that the last date for comment is the 31st of March 2022. https://empoweringoureducators.co.uk/ 

EIS – report regarding the proposal and petition against it https://www.eis.org.uk/Campaigns/AandB 

Various CC’s and Parent Councils across Argyll have also penned open letters and voiced their concerns and objections to the CLM proposal. It has been in many local Argyll based publications, and on An La on BBC Alba. 

Noted that the Head Teacher of Dunoon Grammar School has recently been appointed joint head of DGS and Campbeltown Grammer. 
	

	
	
	
	

	12
	Planning
	Reference: 21/01243/PP Officer: Steven Gove

Telephone: 01546 605518

Ward Details: 06 - Cowal

Community Council: Colintraive And Glendaruel CC

Proposal: Upgrade to existing telecoms tower and associated works

Location: Kyles Of Bute Colintraive Telecommunications Mast, Colintraive, Argyll And Bute

Applicant: CK Hutchison Networks (UK) Ltd, 14 Inverleith Place, Edinburgh, United Kingdom, EH3 5PZ

Agent: Dot Surveying Ltd, 14 , 2 Anderson Place, Edinburgh, United Kingdom, EH6 5NP

Development Type: N11 - Telecommunications

Grid Ref: 203237 – 675400

Reference: 22/00372/PNTEL Officer: Steven Gove

Telephone: 01546 605518

Ward Details: 06 - Cowal

Community Council: Colintraive And Glendaruel CC

Proposal: Installation of 25 metre high steel lattice tower and associated ancillary works

Location: Ardtaraig Forest, Near Eas Mor (Off The B836), Colintraive,, Argyll And Bute

Applicant: Hutchison 3G UK Ltd, Star House, 20 Grenfell Road, Maidenhead, Berkshire, SL6 1EH

Agent: WHP Telecoms Limited, Station Court , 1A Station Road, Guiseley, Leeds, LS20 8EY

Development Type: G_C67 - Telecommunications GPDO

Grid Ref: 204628 – 682017
Reference: 22/00176/PP Officer: Steven Gove

Telephone: 01546 605518

Ward Details: 06 - Cowal

Community Council: Colintraive And Glendaruel CC

Proposal: Retention of shepherd’s hut for use as home office

Location: Walled Garden South West Of Dunans Castle, Glendaruel, Colintraive, Argyll And Bute

Applicant: Mr Charles Dixon-Spain, Dunans House, Glendar uel, Colintraive, United Kingdom, PA223AD

Agent: Bell Ingram Durn, Isla Road, Perth , Perthshire, PH2 7HF

Development Type: N10B - Other developments - Local

Grid Ref: 204081 – 691118

Reference: 22/00119/PNWAY Officer: Steven Gove

Telephone: 01546 605518

Ward Details: 06 - Cowal

Community Council: Colintraive And Glendaruel CC

Proposal: Formation of forestry track

Location: Stronafian Forest, Glendaruel, Argyll And Bute

Applicant: Mr Stuart Hansom, Unit 6, Touch Business Centre, Stir ling, United Kingdom, FK83AQ

Agent: Euroforest Ltd, Unit 6 , Touch Business Centre, Stir ling, United Kingdom,

FK8 3AQ

Development Type: G_C22W - Forestry Private Way

Grid Ref: 200752 – 684017
CC QUERY: query as to where exactly this is. 
	

	13
	AOCB


	· Water Survey

Total of 21 responses, majority from main home residents. 
14 were on the main water supply, and 7 private. 
Quality varies in Glendaruel from ‘variable’ to ‘excellent’ and in Colintraive from ‘good’ to ‘awful’ (very chlorinated). 

6 responses noted they treat their water supply with either UV and/or filter. 
There was an offer of access to a local tank reserve on one of the private supplies for community members in need. 
Overall comment that the community requires a constant reliable source of water that can be used if properties are having trouble with their supply. 
Noted that in 2018 a resident tried to persuade Scottish Water to out the approx. 12 houses at Ormidale on to the mains from private supplies – this was not successful. 
Noted that JAllan has access to the grid with all the coordinates/codes for all the dwellings of the area, to help in any communication with Scottish Water re: private/main supplies. 
· Kilmodan Primary & ELC 
The ELC has now gone down to 3 days a week due to further staffing issues. The current 3 days is still temporary as the Childcare and Education Worker has been seconded from another unit. A film is to be made to help advertise the staffing posts at Kilmodan. 

· Ukraine 
CR put a notice on Facebook asking if there was a way we as a community could offer a Ukrainian community refuge, to help keep them together. A number of positive responses highlighting many local residents have already registered as a sponsor via https://www.sanctuaryfoundation.org.uk/ 

 sponsor. 


	

	
	
	It is also noted that for those wishing to host Ukrainian refugees must have a contact with Ukrainian nationals that they wish to sponsor, to do research and go through official schemes to avoid scammers. 

· Noticeboards
The CC will post meeting dates and brief of what projects they are currently working on / issues currently being raised in all the local noticeboards, as well as updating local Facebook pages. 
	

	14
	DONM
	Monday, 25th of April of 2022 Colintraive Village Hall. 
	


